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SHS STUDENTS OF THE YEAR

“We have made it through the “busyness” of the Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays and entered into what the Church calls “Ordinary Time.” Around Sacred Heart School, I am not sure when “Ordinary time” really is. We are always involved in something special, which goes right along with the theme of National Catholic Schools Week: Communities of Faith, Knowledge, and Service. As I think of what we have done so far this year, I am proud to say our school, personifies the theme this year. Several times we have had events that have exemplified our faith and service: prayers and services of our Columbian Squires and Children of Mary, supporting families in their time of loss, helping sick family members, preparing wonderful liturgies, visiting nursing homes, collection goods for Philippine children, adopting a small Mexican community and school, and many more activities. The community of knowledge continues to be on the forefront as we transition into the challenges of the Common Core and grow in technology. We are looking forward to more learning and exploring during the rest of the year! Thank you for your patience in this transition to Common Core.





I want to take this opportunity to express my gratitude first of all to God, for the many blessings given to Sacred Heart School and for giving me the opportunity to be a part of it. I am blessed with a wonderful faculty and staff who are some of the most dedicated people anyone could have. They give much more than 100%. They have dedicated their time and energy to serving God’s children. Teaching is a ministry to them, not a job. Only God knows the time, energy, and love that my staff constantly five toward the children, teachers, parents, and community. The students (and their parents) are the best group of children anyone could ever ask for. It is gratifying to see how much they learn and have grown…to actually see them apply lessons learned in their daily lives…to see them witness to each other God’s love through acts of kindness, support, respect, and forgiveness. The support of the parents has been heartwarming and refreshing. We, the staff of Sacred Heart School, are proud to partner with you and honored that you trust your children to our care. WE know and believe that parents are the primary educators of their children, and we continue our pledge to join you as we prepare our young students for high school and the rest of their lives. I also want to express from the bottom of my humble and grateful heart, a BIG THANK YOU, from my family and me for all of your emails, texts, cards, wishes, plants, thoughts generous donations, and most of all your prayers for us during this difficult time of illness and the death of my mother. It is through such love and support that we are able to get stronger everyday! My words can never express the gratitude and the overwhelming awe that lives within my heart for you. May God bless all of you.” 


Sr. Sandra Norsworthy


DEVELOPMENT & ALUMNI NEWS


There has been a lot of preparation for next year’s Jr. High Library Center. It has begun already with replacing the roof on the gymnasium, along with replacing the siding, and installing new windows. Now we are ready to paint the art room and the P.E. room in preparation to house next year’s seventh and eighth grade classes. The gymnasium lobby ceiling will also be replaced, along with the exterior doors. In addition, the floors will be professionally refinished, and the walls will also be freshly painted.


Our Cafeteria is also going through a few changes after a water pipe burst in the ceiling during the snow storm. A new floor and ceiling will be replaced and touch up painting. We also have plans to clean all of the heating and cooling units in the entire school, and professionally have the school pressure washed.


For these reasons it is very important that we continue to ask you to prayerfully consider participating in the capital campaign. These renovations are expensive, and your added support is crucial. Any donation is welcomed. If you know of a business or supporter of SHS that you would like me to contact, please let me know. We appreciate those who have committed to the campaign, including our alumni, and pray that you will continue to support your pledge. In Fr. Marc’s article you will find out about the future plans for our Jr. High Library Center. Mrs. Karen Moreau
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UPCOMING EVENTS





February 28:  


SHS Annual Mardi Gras Parade





March 7:


Pro Life Rally





March 10:


School Mall Fundraiser





March 21:


St. Joseph Altar





March 27:  SHS Got Talent 





TBA: USO SHOW





April 17: The Living Easter Triduum  





April  18-25:                Easter Holiday





TBA: May Crowning 





TBA: Student BINGO
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PRE K & KINDERGARTEN NEWS





PRE- K A Sr. Kalen Sarmiento and Mrs. Ericka Gaillard are proud to report that their class is continuing to work on writing skills of the alphabet, numbers, coin recognition, and their first and last name along with recognizing their sight words. The students also began putting beginning sounds together. They continue to be very proud of what the class has accomplished. They also wish to thank the parents for all of their support and wish to thank their wonderful class. They want their class to always remember to continue to do their best and always keep Jesus close in their heart.  


PRE-K B is beginning a reading unit about various types of transportation. In addition, the class is busy learning numerals 20-30, working with patterns and sequencing; and they have almost finished with their initial letter sounds. Their current Religion unit is “God Made Living Things” in which they discuss all of God’s beautiful creations that we see in nature. They are also continuing to enrich their learning with fun games on the Smart Board, iPads, and different forms of artwork in their morning centers.


Kindergarten A was one of many classes to participate in the Philippine Relief effort. Giving to those less fortunate was an import lesson taught by Mrs. Karen Guillot. She is proud to report that the class is in the long stretch of learning various skills to prepare them for first grade. Reading has become a successful challenge for all students, and they are eager to read more each day. They are learning about God and it is amazing to hear what the students pray for each day. Please join the Kindergarten for the Mardi Gras parade on February 28 @ 2:30p.m. The children are learning the “Stations of the Cross”, and many other religious teachings. Both Mrs. Karen and Mrs. Jamie Gaspard want to thank all of their parents for all the hard work that they have also accomplished this year. Mrs. Karen quotes, “God asks each and every one of us to spread the good news and it has been a rewarding experience to witness these miracles each day in your child’s life. I truly love what I am doing and feel honored to teach each person that walks through my class. Mrs. Jamie has been wonderful and loves your child equally.”


�


“Kindergarten A was one of many classes to participate in the Philippine Relief effort.”





Kindergarten B Ms. Barbara Lang’s class has been busy working on learning spelling words in preparation of taking Spelling test to prepare for first grade. They enjoyed celebrating the 100th day of school with a pizza party. Mrs. Raquel has enjoyed every minute of Kindergarten with the students!





�


“1A are busy learning many new skills”











 “1A Students are really starting to shine!”
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THIRD GRADE NEWS


Students in Ms. Christel Voorhies’s 3A plan to learn the relationship between multiplication and division skills. It is crucial that they master their multiplication facts. In Language arts they are writing poems and descriptive stories. Students integrate nouns, verbs, adjectives, and adverbs in their writing lessons. Students are learning about the functions of the human body and how to stay healthy in science. They plan to learn about the Food Pyramid and the importance of eating healthy. This semester they will learn about the unique history, geography, and people in Louisiana History.


This past Advent season in 3B, Mrs. Betty Augustine and her students decided to make individual Advent chains. The students assembled their chains by connecting 23 individual links representing each day of the season. Each link suggested an act of kindness or service to be performed to make their Advent more meaningful. 


�





FIRST GRADE NEWS


The first graders in Mrs. Cindy Roblin’s 1-A are busy learning many new skills! They will be blending numerous words. The school year is zooming along and the students are really starting to shine. Some of their accomplishments include pledging to work hard for the remainder of this school year. There is still a lot to learn but they are willing to take the challenge. Second grade and a future field trip is on their horizon. They plan to do their best to make this happen. Ms. Mary Muchinjiko has been a wonderful assistant all year.





Mrs. Kathryn Moreau’s first graders in 1B were excited about the fact that they received their first “real” readers after Christmas vacation. They have been working hard; reading as using their decodable readers every night, in order to develop stronger decoding skills. Math skills have included the Calendar Math which has helped the students learn place value. The next chapter of math will be adding larger numbers. 1-B enjoyed the Religion Fair during Catholic School Week. The projects centered around the miracles that Jesus performed in his earthly life. Many thanks to Ms. Josephine Chimwe for all of her help this year in assisting the students.











SECOND GRADE NEWS


Mrs. Michelle Daigrepont’s 2A students have adjusted well to many Kagan Strategies and Whole Brain Instruction. They have also learned how to work in groups by listening to all opinions and suggestions as well as how to help their group members. The studends have also worked on poerty, fiction, and nonfiction stories, along with informational text. The students are currently learning about Abraham Lincoln’s life. They have started a timeline of important events in his life. Math has been very busy with addition and subtraction flash card drills. The Kagan Timer has really aided in challenging the students. 2A is now preparing for First Reconciliation. They are learning the importance of confessing their sins to God and familiarizing themselves with the procedure of confession so they will be at ease to feel God’s presence.





In 2B Mrs. Darla Tassin’s students are really buzzing. Recently, the students learned about conductors and insulators in a demonstration on electricity given by Tenley  Bordelon and Caroline Lacombe. They are learning about evaporation and condensation as they study the water cycle. They also have made plaster of Paris fossils to go along with our reading unit. In the near future they will be learning cursive letters and hatching butterflies from cocoons. Congratulations to Blake Bernard, our spelling bee finalist.  


P.E. NEWS


The outside of the gym is currently being remodeled. The P.E. schedules have been changing daily to accommodate the weather, remodeling and the various Catholic School Week activities. It is a busy time but the children have adapted beautifully. This is the time of the year when many children are sick and require adjustments during their P.E. classes. However, a note from a physician or parent is needed to accommodate this request. Mrs. Denise Janet
























































FOURTH GRADE NEWS





Mrs. Tammy Guillory’s ELA and Social Studies classes are going great. The students in both 4-A and 4-B have been studying grammar and have been writing interesting paragraphs and papers. Reading is fun as the students presently  are reading and responding to literature. The top two favorite literature picks are I Survived the Japanese Tsunami and Stone Fox. The students are enjoying their new Vocabulary Workshop and Grammar Workshop books this year. The fourth grade social studies book entitled Regions has challenged the students to find the five regions, and study the characteristics of each area. The students have enjoyed the map skills as well.





Ms. Carla Moreau’s 4-B students are back after a great Christmas holiday with excitement! The class enjoyed the many activities of Catholic School Week. 4-B  students have been collecting money for St. Jude’s Children’s Hospital since September. Donations should be complete in April. Prayers continue daily for Sr. Sandra and her family from Mrs. Carla and her students in 4-B.





A MESSAGE


FROM


THE PASTOR


�


“In prayerfully considering the future of Sacred Heart School, I as the pastor have decided that we will be going forward with the plans to build our new school building dedicated to Sr. Marissa Ricci, which will house class rooms for 7th and 8th grade and a new library for all the students at SHS to benefit from.  Here at Sacred Heart School we continue to be commitment to excellence, providing our families with an excellent faculty and staff, and excellent education and now we soon will have the best facilities of all private schools in the area.  Currently full architect plans are being drawn up for the new school building.   We hope to get started with the project this summer.  With everyone's continued prayers and support we can make our dreams a reality.”


Fr. Marc Noel 


ART NEWS


With the second half of the 2013-2014 SHS school year underway, Mrs. Carmen Necaise’s art classes created projects pertaining to Catholic School Week. These projects included melted pony beads, “stained glass” window depicting religious themes. Lenten and Easter projects will include decoupage eggs, bas relief sculptures made from plaster of Paris molds, miniature 3D standees of the Risen Christ as sculpted by Michelangelo. During the SHS science/social studies fair, some students will be displaying their own “Da Vinci” invention sketches complete with notes written in mirror writing as a great Renaissance master did himself. Older students will learn to create simple clay sculptures in gesture form using the additive sculpting method. Younger students will learn to create self-portraits using the drawing/painting style made famous by Pablo Picasso’s Cubism movement.





FIFTH GRADE NEWS


The SHS fifth graders have been back into the swing of things after the wonderful Christmas holidays. Many thanks to Mrs. Karen Moreau, Mrs. Denise Janet, Mrs. Carmen Necaise and the dedicated volunteers who made this year’s Christmas Production so wonderful! Fifth grade participated in the “Student of the Year Contest.” Twenty one students were nominated this year. They were:  Mason Anderson, Tyler Bordelon, Jerry Bryant, Benjamin Coco, Camille Coco, Eva Coco, Anne Marie Deshotels, Nicholas Dismer, Garrett Gauthier, Camille Humble, Riley Kimble, Caroline Lacombe, Samuel Lacour, Andrew Lemoine, Aimee’ Marcotte, Kannon Pastor, Cade Paulk, Kennedy Phillips, Seth Rousseau, Chandler St. Romain, and John Terrell Voiselle. Congratulations candidates! Special congratulations to Camille Coco for being chosen as SHS’s Student of the Year!


The students enjoyed all of the activities for Catholic School Week and preparing various religion projects. The students also enjoyed working on projects with Snickers bars in Coach Joel’s class, and reading Maniac Magee in Mrs. Tara’s class.


SIXTH GRADE NEWS


Mrs. Maria is working with the middle school students on researching and writing. These skills are being promoted through multiple subject areas including English, Religion, technology, and social studies. Students in seventh and eighth grade have studied the novel, and drama. All students will study poetry and poetic forms next.





Math: Grades Six-Eight





Mrs. Michelle Deshotels is proud to report that the sixth grade math class has been working on learning the rules of integers. They are to be congratulated. Their next venture is to work more in depth with fractions and probability.


The Eighth grade Math and Algebra classes have also worked intensively in preparing for the LEAP test. In addition, systems of equations and inequalities, along with graphing have been steadily reviewed and worked on.





FROM THE SHS LIBRARY


&


TECHNOLOGY LAB


The library has been very busy. Pre –kindergarten and Kindergarten have been learning about different book characters. The first graders have been learning how to check out books and they will soon begin learning how to take Accelerated Reader quizzes. The remainder of the classes have been busy reading and taking the Accelerated Reader quizzes. The entire school will be participating in “Read the Most From Coast to Coast” later this school year. The Technology classes have been working hard as well. Sixth grade has been learning to navigate the iPad and is beginning to work on a project about Wikis. Eighth graders are working on Louisiana Projects using Microsoft Word and Microsoft Power Point.
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SACRED HEART SCHOOL ATHLETICS





The SHS Athletics enjoyed a great fall season. The football team once again finished the season by winning the Catholic League Championship.





The Girls a Team and Boys B team were both undefeated in Basketball. The Boys A Team lost only three games and the Girls B team showed great improvement this season.





Many thanks to Mr. Marvin Guillot, Mr. Joel Tassin and all of the coaches, cheerleaders, parents, and sponsors for bringing school spirit to SHS!











The SHS 


Columbian Squires Club


The SHS Columbian Squires Club has been very busy this year. The Circle has held a Coat For Tots Drive, a Food Drive, and Toy Drive for needy children. The Squires also made Christmas Cards for the veterans at the V.A. Nursing Home in Pineville. The Squires are now praying a bi-monthly rosary where they pray for special intentions. The next event planned will be a Pro-Life Rally scheduled for March 7.


NEWS FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL





“Dear Parents, Grandparents, Families, and  friends,��Happy 2014!  I hope everyone had a very blessed and wonderful holiday season. No one can say that 2014 hasn't been off to an exciting start.  Who would have thought that our area would be receiving such wintery weather?��Catholic Schools Week was cut short, but we were able to do a few of our special activities. I hope all of our students enjoyed their special treats. We appreciate you guys so very much.  Each and every one of you hold a very special place in my heart!!��Congratulation to our spelling bee winners! What superstars y'all are!�Also, we were able to hold our Religion Fair.  What amazing and beautiful projects we had. Congratulations to all our participants and to our winners. Such knowledge is gained thru these fairs.  Thank you, Mrs. Karen Moreau for organizing this fair.  You did a great job.��Last, but not least, is our book fair.  Parents, your generosity never ceases to amaze me. Once again this year we surpassed our goal of last year.  This year's total should be on or around $12,000. Of this amount our profit should be around 60% of which we take in Scholastic Dollars.  I would also like to extend a big thank you to all of my Book Fair workers.  Without them this event would not have been possible.  So ladies, THANK YOU!!��In conclusion, let me take this opportunity to tell each and every one of you how much we care and appreciate you.  Without your help and support our special endeavors would be very difficult to achieve. God bless each and every one of you.” Mrs. Darcy Bordelon


� INCLUDEPICTURE "https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/images/cleardot.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���
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“SHS Celebrating 114 years of Academic Excellence”









































Students in seventh grade have been very busy with various projects during Catholic School Week. Luke Rousseau represented seventh grade in the Spelling Bee and Bradley Ducote represented the eighth grade and won overall. The class also completed competition projects in religion on the saints. Congratulations to Benjamin Guillory for his first place and overall winning of the Catholic School Week Religion Fair. Eighth grade also participated in Student of the Year with Hannah Peavy representing Sacred Heart School. In science the students studied Sir Isaac Newton, forces, DND, evolution, earthquakes and volcanoes. 


The SHS Jr. Beta Club has been preparing for the Jr.Beta induction ceremony and the 2014 District Meeting at Brame Elementary in Alexandria, LA on February 15, 2014. Several students will be participating in competitions, and Mrs. Marcy would like to wish them all the best of luck. Thank you to the parents who helped build props for special talent. Remember to record and keep your Beta Hours logged. Hours will be checked soon and recorded. You must have the proper amount of hours in order to attend State Convention on May 1-2, 2014, in Lafayette LA. The Children of Mary have been joining the Columbian Squires in participating in several rosaries for special intentions. Sr. Delnise and Mrs. Marcy want to remind all Children of Mary members to faithfully continue to pray the rosary along the many thoughts around the world.

















Seventh & Eighth Grade News





Sacred Heart School


9968 Bayou des Glaises Rd
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Moreauville, LA 71355








We’re on the Web!


� HYPERLINK "http://www.shsmoreauville.com" �www.shsmoreauville.com� 
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